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    “Believe in yourself, Learn together, Persevere and Succeed” 

 

Dear parents and carers 

We are  pleased to be publishing our first newsletter 

since reopening. We have missed the children and are 

glad to have Year 6 children returning this week. The 

week has passed very quickly and the school has been 

as safe as we can make it.  For those children who are 

returning for the first time next week, please 

have a look at our ‘Returning to School’ 

webpage with photos and a video for Year 1 

children to help them prepare. For those who remain 

at home, we hope to see you on 

Zoom next week. Have a lovely 

weekend and a Happy Father’s 

Day to all!  

 Mr Henry 

Welcome Back Year 6 

We have welcomed some of our Y6 children 

back this week and it was lovely to see them. 

The new routines were picked up really quickly 

and the staff are very proud of how sensible 

and calm the children have been.  

They have got straight into their new topic of 

World War Two and the very good news is that 

they have remembered how to write!  

Black Lives Matter 

Please check out our ‘Home Talk’ page for 

some resources and ideas to support you in 

discussing the important issues surrounding 

the Black Lives Matter movement. Your  

children may have questions about the images, 

stories, and conversations they hear on the 

news.  

The page contains a 

useful booklet for 

parents with guid-

ance on opening 

conversations with 

children on race and 

racism in an age-

appropriate manner.  

Some of our Year 6 

Home Learning work is centred on BLM this 

week.  We hope it is useful! 

http://www.barleylane.redbridge.sch.uk/homelearning/returning-to-school/
http://www.barleylane.redbridge.sch.uk/homelearning/home-talk/
http://www.barleylane.redbridge.sch.uk/homelearning/year-6/


Home Communication 

Our wonderful children have been working hard and getting creative at home over 

the last few months. We are always so pleased to see your photographs being sent 

to the Home Learning email address. It’s also fantastic to see so many of the chil-

dren and parents emailing our year group inboxes with their work for feedback. 

We hope that the children have enjoyed speaking to their teachers on 

the phone this week. Our teachers certainly  

enjoyed it! We look forward to the next round of 

phone calls. 

Our school Zoom security setup and training is complete, and 

we have already begun using the platform 

for SEND meetings with families and exter-

nal agencies. We’re looking forward to seeing your children 

next week for some class Zooms. Log-in details for each ses-

sion were sent to parents yesterday. If you haven’t received 

your class Meeting ID and Password, please contact the school 

office.  

 

Our Home Learning webpages have been attracting lots of 

users in June: 

  

2198 unique users visited the site this month. Most were 

from the UK, but some were from other countries including 
the US, India, Japan, Finland, Indonesia, South Africa, UAE, 
Egypt, Ireland, New Zealand  and Qatar! 

On average, each user came back 3 times, visiting a total of 

23,588 Barley Lane pages in June! 

There were 15,580 Home Learning page views this month! 

 

Year 4 Home Learning has come out on top with 1547 page 

views this month, Year 2 in second place with 1448, followed 

by Year 5 with 1426! 

http://www.barleylane.redbridge.sch.uk/homelearning/


Returning to School - The Educational Psychology Service 
 

For many, returning to school or college may feel like a relief, a sense of normality returning after a period of sig-
nificant change. Many young people in Redbridge will have managed this change well even finding opportunities 
for growth and development. However, we envisage that there will also be many struggling with the  adverse 
effects of the Covid-19 Public Health Crisis and currently finding themselves worried and anxious about the return 
to school. When educational settings re-open there may be pressure to return to ‘normal’ and to ‘catch up’ on 
learning that did not occur in school. You might find yourself being caught up in a rush toward these goals. The EPS 
advocates instead for a period of transition, as educational placements grow back from very small numbers of pu-
pils and to welcoming its full cohort in school.  

Parents, Carers and Pupils will have had many different experiences of the lockdown period. There will have been 
experiences of connection with family, time for fun and new opportunities, alongside  experiences of living with 
stress and anxiety due to threats to health and financial stability, and of loss in all it’s different forms.  For many, 

home has become the safe place and they have learnt that meeting friends and going out 
risks infection and illness.  
 
Some children returning to school may be worried about catching the virus and becoming ill 
or transmitting it to vulnerable family members.  
The Educational Psychology Service can offer support to parents and children who may 
need it on their return to school in the following ways: 

Online session for parents /carers  

The EPS are offering an online training session for parents and carers about supporting chil-

dren both at home and with the return to school.  

Sessions will be held on Tuesday 30th June (11am) and Wednesday 1st July (7pm)  

Parents can register attendance at: Eventbrite  

Parent Support Line  

Our EPS phone line remains open for any parents who would like to discuss their concerns. It is open from Monday

-Friday (9am-5pm) and Wednesday (5:30pm-7:30pm). Call 07741331009.  

 

Timestable Rockstars 
 

It has been fantastic to see how many children are still logging into Timestable Rock-
stars and trying to improve their speed and fluency. We have had several tight battles 
between year groups recently and Year 3 have performed particularly well against the 
older year groups. There are several children who have been going the extra mile and 
these are Hamzah (4C), Valeriu (4A), Simarpreet (3H) and Ziya (5J) who have all helped 
their year groups by answering lots of questions.  
Next week there is a competition running for ALL London Schools - click here for more 
details. There are individual prizes for children who do well in Barley Lane BUT there is 
also the potential for Barley Lane to win some prizes against the other schools. Try 
and help us out if you can! 

Online Choir Rehearsal 

Mrs Aguerralde is looking forward to our zoom choir rehearsal on Thursday 25th at 

2:30. Choir members have been emailed the details.  Please use these to log in 

and don’t share with others!  

https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/return-to-school-eps-training-for-parents-tickets-107211945816
https://ttrockstars.com/page/londonrocks2020
https://ttrockstars.com/page/londonrocks2020


Headteacher’s Awards 

Congratulations to the following children who have received an award from Mr Henry 

for their contribution to our Home Learning Gallery.  

 

Nithyasree - Nursery  Keyaan - Yellow  Arshveer - Green  Reet - 1D  Zuneirah - 1M 

Sanjana - Nursery  Elsa - Yellow   Nivrithi - Green  Saim - 1D  Madalina - 1M 

Hamza  - Nursery  Jibraan - Yellow  Chizaram - Green  Saitef - 1D  Samreen - 1M  

Shreya  - Nursery  Makeda - Yellow  Noorah - Green  Siva - 1D  Musa - 1M 

Hoorain - Nursery  Rayanne - Yellow  Izzah - Red   Haneesha - 1R Fatim - 1M 

Gumanpreet - Nursery Lucien - Yellow  Liyana - Red   Mariam - 1R  Shasvin - 1M 

Idris - Nursery  Anisa - Yellow  Minsa - Red   Inayah - 1R  Dev - 1M 

Hamza  -Nursery  Hamza - Yellow  Nityaisa - Red   Trisha - 1R  Advik - 1M 

Aarav - Nursery  Zakariya - Green  Harnav - Blue   Cohen - 1R  Amelia - 1A 

Vindhya - Nursery  Jannah - Green  Waasil - Green  Yaveesham - 1M Ashmanbir - 1A 

Dua - Nursery   Awais - Green  Adhav - 1M   Aaraiz - 1M  Jeeva - 1A 

Deniz - 2B   Abdul - 2B   Aishiki - 1A   Sai - 1A  Ayyub - 1A 

Emilia - 2B   Joshika - 2B   Rushda - 3B   Harnoor - 3B  Mayank - 3B 

Sanaya - 2B   Luis - 2B   Anjum - 3B   Anjana - 3B  Motammim - 3B 

Hannah - 2B   Zoya - 2M   Yuvraj - 3B   Maya - 3B  Haindavi - 3A 

Sarika - 2M   Advik - 2M   Zainab - 3A   Jashan - 3A  Hana - 3G 

Flavia - 2M   Julia - 2M   Miruna  -3H   Tony - 3H  Simarpreet - 3H 

Chetan - 2A   Vivan - 2A   Avani - 3H   Asher - 3H  Kiefer - 4A 

Miraya - 2A   Majus - 2W   Valeriu - 4A   Sharika - 4A  Hassan - 4A 

Niha - 2W   Mutahir - 2W   Yasmin - 4N      Abthahee - 4N Ashley - 4N  

Kashvi - 4S   Matei - 4S   Eishel - 4S   Saira - 4C  Anay - 4C  

Vinaya - 4C   Rishom - 5H   Riley - 5H   Maliha - 5F  Roshan - 5F 

Kierath - 5F   Harman - 5J   Jarnila - 5J   Zara - 6M  Loveen - 6M  

Aishani - 6R   Saloni - 6R   Arandeep - 6R  Avneet - 6M  Jai - 6M 

Diya - 6G   Yuvraj - 6C  

If you haven’t received your postcard yet, it should arrive next week! 

Next week’s 

Zoom class 
Please check your 

emails for login  

details! 

 


